Dear Committee Members,

    I am an Australian citizen, living overseas, not because of my desire to live outside Australia but because of my work.  I am a Catholic priest in the Dominican Order, and I work with a preaching team made up of one Australian and two USA citizens.  We work in Australia for 3 to 4 months a year and in USA for the rest of the time.  We are mainstream members of the Catholic Church with full approval of the authorities.

    The reason why I am writing is that I believe the privileges of Australian citizenship are too narrowly distributed to allow me to enjoy the privileges of citizenship.  I have worked in Australia all my adult life, most of the time without wages as I have been a member of a Religious Order.  We survive on what we receive as donations for our work.  Because I am not in australia for a sufficient time each year I will not be eligible for the pension when I turn 65 in November this year.  This is a hardship since I have no other means of support. I feel I am being unfairly treated especially as my work during 30 years in Australia was for the benefit of the community, I was a parish priest, university chaplain, school teacher, and for eight yers Provincial superior of the Dominicans.

    I simply ask that in considerations you look at those who are not away for reason of financial gain, and who would be still in Australia if they had a say in such a decision.  

    With respect, William A. C. Punch,  Webster, WI, USA. 

